Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Laura Stecker < lbstecker@outlook.com Date: February 21, 2023 at 3:57:04 PM CST

To: Peter Buege pbuege@firstgerman.org>, jhoff@firstgerman.org, Michael Cummings

<mcummings@manitowoc.org>, Brett Vanderkin
bvanderkin@manitowoc.org>, Steven Czekala - D9

<sczekala@manitowoc.org>

Subject: External: South 8 and Marshall intersection

Hi all,

I spoke with Steve last night regarding this concern. Since the new traffic pattern on S 8th has been done, it has been very difficult to cross to get my kids to and from school. In fact, when we bike, we can wait as long as ten minutes to get across the intersection. I don't have issues with the new traffic pattern. I love being able to go both ways down these streets. However, I believe there is some safety concerns getting pedestrians across the street especially with a school located on that corner. The pictures attached show how long the traffic light line can be before and after school. This is also a route new drivers take to get to and from Lincoln. I've included our principal who lives in Brett's district and our pastor who lives in Micheal's district. In fact, Pastor Hoff lives right on the corner in question! I've also included all our aldermen. Hopefully, there can be some things added or done to help pedestrians cross this area....maybe even a pedestrian crossing similar to what is set up by the library and ymca.

Thanks,

Laura Stecker

Get Outlook for iOS

Be Alert!



